
2022 Black Rock District

Cub Scout Klondike

Leader Guide

Saturday, January 29, 2022


Hawk Mountain Scout Reservation

402 Blue Mountain Rd. Schuylkill Haven, PA 17972


Registration begins at 8:30am, event begins at 9:00am.


Event will be held rain, snow, or shine. Cancellation only in the event of 
extreme conditions will be communicated.


No alternate date will be set.


This event is entirely volunteer organized and executed. We need YOUR 
help to make this event run smoothly and prioritize the fun and learning 

of the Scouts!


If you have any program related questions or would like to volunteer, 
please contact:


Julie Henrich, Program Chair: 610-780-2881 

henrichjulie17@gmail.com


If you have any administrative or registration questions, please contact:

Cole Mitchell, Black Rock District Executive: 610-741-7997 

cole.mitchell@scouting.org


mailto:henrichjulie17@gmail.com
mailto:cole.mitchell@scouting.org


Dear Cubmasters, Parents, & Pack Leaders,

This year’s Cub Klondike will take place at Hawk Mountain Scout Reservation on the 
29th of January. The event will offer fun, exciting activities while encouraging the 
Scouts to work together as a team and work in winter conditions. The event is for 
Lions, Tigers, Wolves, Bears, Webelos, and Arrow of Light Scouts. 


Cub Scout Packs/Dens will be placed in a group upon registration, and paired up with 
other Packs/Dens of Scouts. Groups will be limited to 10 Scouts per, with limited 
exceptions made. *If you are uncomfortable being placed with other Packs, please let 
us know ahead of time. 


Program Areas: Scouts will travel together within a group to have fun and work on 
skills! Stations will include activities including but not limited to: Target Shooting, 
Games, Fire Building/Cooking, Compass Skills/Scavenger Hunt, and so much more!


Schedule:


8:30 am — Registration and Check In


9:00 - 12:00pm — Program Time


12:00 - 1:00pm — Campfire Cooked Lunch


Cost: 

Participating Youth: $10

Adult: $5


All Participating Youth will receive a patch.


All participants must be dressed appropriately for the weather — gloves, hats, and 
layers. Appropriate footwear is important (we do not recommend sneakers to walk up 
the hills in the winter). It is strongly encouraged to bring extra gloves & socks to 
change into at the end of the event. Unit leaders and parents are responsible for the 
safety of their Scouts and must enforce these expectations and rules. 


At the end of the event, all registered participants will receive a hot dog to 
roast(weather permitted, or it will be provided precooked) and hot chocolate to warm 
up. To sign up, visit the Council website at www.hmc-bsa.org and navigate to the 
event page through the calendar tab. All registration will take place through the 
online registration system. Please sign up prior to the event so we can adequately 
provide program!

Cub Scout Klondike Derby

 Don’t hesitate to reach out with any questions prior to the event; being 
prepared will make this event more fun and will help it run smooth!

http://www.hmc-bas.org

